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Clerk of the Course decision 4 

issued: 18:45 Saturday 13 July 2024 
I have received a report from the Deputy Service Area Commander concerning the driver of 
Car 89 – Nathan Burrell – who at the conclusion of the event left the venue in his personal 
car in an inconsiderate manor, leaving the venue and failing to stop when directed by a 
number of officials of the Rally. I have also been supplied a photograph of the tyre tracks he 
left behind. 

 
I asked the driver of car 89 – Nathan Burrell – was asked via the official Notice Board to 
contact the Clerk of the Course. He called me at 18:20. He stated he was an hour away from 
the venue. I explained that I need to hold a hearing to consider the report received from the 
rally Official. I explained the contents of the report and the driver of Car 89 apologised but 
claimed he did not drive in anyway inconsiderately and that he did not leave any marks on 
the ground. 
He declined to return for a hearing. In accordance with NCR Chapter 6 Appendix 1 Article 15 
I conducted a hearing in the absence of car 89 – Nathan Burrell and having considered the 
evidence, I consider I am looking at a breach of Chapter 13 Appendix 14 (q) Failure to follow 
the instructions of an Official. The penalty for this is at the discretion of the Clerk of the 
Course. 
Any Offence against the Volunteer Officials an event and members of the public needs to be 
considered robustly and show the value of our volunteers that make the sport happen. 
I have considered the evidence before me, and I will impose the penalty of disqualification 
from the results and impose a fine of £1000 payable to the ASN. 

 

Neil Cross 

Clerk of the Course 


